
SELECTBOARD MEETING         MAY 14, 2003            7:30 P.M.

This meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM at the Town Office in Dummerston Center,
Vermont.

Members Present:  Paul Normandeau, Chairman; Shorty Forrett, Vice-chairman; Lester 
Dunklee, Clerk; Jack Manix and Cindy Jerome.

Also Present:  Road Foreman Wayne Emery, Beverly Knapp.

Hearing on Amendment to the current Traffic Ordinance:

The Selectboard held a public hearing and proposed the adoption of an amendment to the
current Traffic Ordinance.  The purpose of the Amendment is to adopt the state regulated
speed zones on State Highway Route 5 and State Highway Route 30 in the Town of
Dummerston Vermont, pursuant to Vermont Statutes Annotated Title 23, Section 1007 (a)
(2) to allow the Town of Dummerston to collect a percentage of the funds collected by the
State for speeding violations that occur on State Highway Route 5 and State Highway
Route 30 in the Town of Dummerston, Vermont.  The Amendment to the Town of
Dummerston Traffic Ordinance is to Article 4, Speeding Restrictions.  A motion was
made and passed unanimously to adopt the Amendment to the current Traffic Ordinance.

Wayne discussed information for road stabilization and dust control; he will attend a
seminar about this.  The highway department has been screening sand and will be
crushing stone next week.  The covered bridge has been swept and washed;  other bridges
have also been cleaned.  The generator from Emergency Management has arrived at the
Town Garage-a cement pad needs to be poured to set the generator on.  The annual road
tour of town roads will probably be done in June.  There will be a pre-bid meeting for the
Camp Arden Road project at the site on May 28th at 2:30 PM.

No bid has been received for roadside mowing.

Truck bids were opened for the replacement of two truck bodies with one side dump body
with tarping system and three additional Pioneer EDD tarping systems to be mounted on
three other Town of Dummerston Mack trucks.  Bids are to be with trade and without
trade.  Two bodies will be traded in.

Tenco:  $ 22,772, less trade in of $2,100:      $ 20,672
Vt. Municipal Truck :  $ 22,490, less trade in of $4,000:      $ 18,490

A motion was made and passed to accept the bid from Vermont Municipal Truck
Equipment: $ 18,490 with trade.

A motion was made and passed to approve a request from Youth Services in the amount
of $955 from the Miller Fund.
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There will be a meeting with the Planning Commission and other boards on June 3, 2003
at 7 PM in the Church basement.

Cindy reported to the Board that she has had a positive and productive meeting with
Budasi/Morris regarding concerns they have about their road; Cindy will obtain more
information and get back to them and the Board.

A motion was made and passed to sign the contract with Rescue, Inc.

Jack will donate flowers for the Honor Roll in West Dummerston.  Cindy supplied
information in a draft letter to Albie Lewis for the Board to review.  Other information on
the Radiological Emergency Response Plan was discussed.

Meeting adjourned 9:45 PM.

Approved____________________

____________________________
Paul E. Normandeau, Chairman

____________________________
Lester L. Dunklee, Clerk

Minutes:  Beverly Knapp
                Administrative Assistant


